April 23, 2025

Mayor John Henderson
District of Sechelt

Box 129

Sechelt, BC VON 3A0

Dear Mayor Henderson:

Re: 2025 AVICC Resolution(s)

Union of BC
Municipalities

RECEIVED

APR 30 2025

DISTRICT OF SECHELT

UBCM is in receipt of the attached resolution(s) endorsed by your Council. Your
resolution(s) received endorsement at the 2025 AVICC Spring Convention.

As such, the resolution(s) will be included in UBCM Resolutions Book for the 2025

UBCM Convention in September.

Please contact Jamee Justason, Resolutions and Policy Analyst, if you have any
questions about this process, email: jjustason@ubem.ca.

Sincerely,

Tm L g T

Councillor Trish Mandewo
UBCM President

Enclosure
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Mandatory Good Neighbour Agreement Sechelt

Whereas local governments across British Columbia are experiencing challenges related to supportive
housing and shelter facilities, including concerns about community safety, property maintenance, and local
accountability;

And whereas some supportive housing and shelter operators do not consistently engage with local
governments or community stakeholders to address concerns, leading to negative impacts on surrounding
neighborhoods:

Therefore be it resolved that AVICC and UBCM urge the Province of British Columbia and BC Housing to
require that all supportive housing and shelter operators enter into a Good Neighbour Agreement (GNA)
with the local governments in which these facilities operate, to ensure clear expectations regarding
comdmunity impact mitigation, security measures, and ongoing engagement with local government and
residents.

Convention Decision:



